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THE CARBINE CLUB  

AGM 2010 
[Courtesy: Bill Hoffmann. Secretary of The Carbine Club.] 

 

The Carbine Club Annual General Meeting took 

place in the Garden Room at Crown Towers; some 

fifty eight accepting to attend.   The President Ian 

Johnson welcomed all those in attendance and it 

was noted that so many of our members were in 

Europe for The Royal Ascot and Wimbledon. 

The meeting went very smoothly under Ian 

Johnson’s guidance despite the local media hype. 

The position of Committee and Office Bearers 

remain the same; the President adjourning the 

election of a new committee to a later date to be 

determined – a decision supported by the majority 

of members in attendance. 

The meeting endorsed two new members David 

Evans President of Essendon FC and son of the late 

Ron Evans also Martin Tobin who has been 

associated with sport in Victoria for many years. 
 

 
Martin Tobin   Ian Johnson   David Evans 

 

Two of our long standing members were honoured 

with Life Membership for their valued contribution 

to The Carbine Club and the fellowship of all 

Carbine Clubs. They were Leon Wiegard, OAM and 

Dr Allen Aylett, OBE – the appointment of both 

was received with great ovation from their fellow 

members. 
 

            
  Leon Wiegard          Allen Aylett 

 

Max Walker presented the Club with a fine Glass 

Photograph of Carbine and Walter Hickenbotham 

taken in the 1890’s. 

This will be suitably displayed in one of the show 

cases in The Carbine Bar at the RACV Club. 
 

 
Max Walker          Ian Johnson 

The Club remains in a very strong position with 

exciting programmes for the future.  
 

IT’S AN HONOUR 
Congratulations are extended to Carbine Club 

members recognised in the Queen’s Birthday 

Honours 2010: 

CCPNG 
[Courtesy: John Robinson, Secretary CCPNG] 

Glen Raymond Murphy, OBE 
Glen received an OBE for services to commerce in 

the tourism and hospitality sector. 
 

CCNZ 
[Courtesy: Vicky Latta, Secretary CCNZ] 

Peter Leitch 
Peter was made a Knight Commander of the New 

Zealand Order of Merit (KNZM) for his services to 

business and philanthropy.  Sir Peter is well known 

as The Mad Butcher having established a highly 

successful chain of butchers’ shops.   He has also 

contributed substantially to rugby league and a 

number of other charities.  
 

       
               Peter Leitch          Tony Timpson 

                                        [Photo: nzherald.co.nz] 

 

Tony Timpson  
Tony was also honoured.  He has been made an 

Officer of the NZ Order of Merit (ONZM) for his 

services to business and the community, in 

particular for his contribution to the media, wool 

and meat industries. 


